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One Person at a Time 

 

AUGUST 

MEMORY VERSE 

 

“I was glad when they 

said unto me, Let us go 

into the house of the 

Lord.” 
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LORD’S SUPPER 
 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 9 

 

10:30 AM SERVICE 

 
We will follow proper safety precautions. 
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Where Do We Go from Here? 

 COVID-19 cases continue to rise.  

Meanwhile, we have been careful to fol-

low the recommended safety and health 

guidelines as we gather for Sunday 

Morning Worship and Prayer Meeting 

each week.  Temperature is taken at the 

doors with infrared thermometers.  Hand 

sanitizer is provided.  Everyone wears 

masks.  Social distancing is maintained.  

Some who do not feel comfortable to  

attend are watching the service live or 

taking advantage of the recording avail-

able each Sunday afternoon.   

 Our Deacons started meeting again 

on July 7.  The next meeting will be 

Tuesday, August 4, in Fellowship Hall.  

Please feel free to contact your deacon 

or any of our church staff if you have 

needs to be met. 

 On the administrative side, we 

have missed deadlines for the selection 

of committee members and deacons.  

Thankfully, changes in our Constitution 

and By-Laws voted on at the July Busi-

ness Meeting, call for church leaders    

to serve on a calendar basis instead of 

FROM MY HEART TO YOURS: 

 

Jesus People 

 As a college student, I served            

as a summer missionary in Thailand.  One day 

the career missionary announced we were going 

to make a trip.  Our destination was an isolated 

village some distance away.  We traveled down a 

dusty road and across a bumpy field.  At last 

the village was in sight.   

 Suddenly children came from everywhere.  

They ran alongside our vehicle chanting some-

thing I could not understand.  I asked the mis-

sionary for an explanation.  He modestly re-

ported they were saying, “Here comes the Jesus 

man.” 

 We stopped at a hut near the center of 

the village and a woman greeted us warmly.  

The missionary already had told me her story.  

She was a leper who had sought treatment in a 

leprosy clinic.  While there, someone introduced 

her to Jesus and she became a Christian.  With 

her disease under control, she returned to her 

village—but as a changed person. 

 The woman would not rest until all her 

friends and neighbors had heard the gospel.  

Each week she and the missionary conducted a 

Sunday School class under the trees in her 

yard.  She longed for the day when everyone in 

her village would experience God’s work of grace 

in their lives.  Her loving, caring Christian spirit 

had already begun to transform the attitudes 

and relationships of those around her. 

 A half century later, I can still hear the 

kids chanting, “Here comes the Jesus man.”  In 

reality, we all are or should be Jesus men, 

women, teens and children.  We are Jesus peo-

ple.  We belong to him.  Our lives should bear 

witness to the change he has made in us.  We 

BUSINESS MEETING 

AUGUST 12 

 

*Election of Minister of Music    

  Search Committee 

*Nomination of deacons 

*Election of deacon selection    



WELCOME NEW MEMBERS                                              Clip and place in your church directory. 

 Rose Mary Dauber needs no introduction 

to BRBC as she has been a valuable asset to our 

choir’s special programs many times in the past.  

We are delighted that she has agreed to be In-

terim Worship Leader.  

 

 Her parents were members of BRBC in 

1979  and she came to help with the music pro-

gram and has maintained a fellowship with the 

church ever since. 

 

 A long-time resident of the area (45 years 

in the same house), Rose Mary and her late hus-

band moved here from Akron, Ohio. She had a 

career at Firestone Tire and Rubber Co. where 

she was a full-charge bookkeeper and secretary. 

She continued those activities upon moving. 

Now she spends her time cooking for family, 

sewing and gardening. She also likes to fish and 

is a volunteer for Jackson House. And, of course, 

MUSIC.  

 

 Rose Mary has a daughter and son who 

live in Hot Springs and a son in Kansas. She has 

five grandchildren and one great-grandchild. 

 

 When we are able to resume having   

Sunday School, Rose Mary will decide from the 

classes she had been visiting. 

 

 Welcome back, Rose Mary. 
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 We are delighted to have the Graves  

family join us as members. Jason and Randi 

Graves and Dayden and Olive Hines joined   

May 19. Jason is related to Deacon Terry       

Anderson. 

 

  Jason is a sergeant with the Hot Springs 

Village Police Department and Randi is an      

Instructional Paraprofessional  at Jessieville 

Middle School. 

 

 Dayden is entering 7th grade and is on 

the football and track team. He also enjoys video 

games.  Olive, a 5th grader, is on the mini-

cheerleading squad and loves art and drawing.  

This summer she and a friend are writing a story. 

 

 Jason enjoys hunting and fishing and 

Randi enjoys art and craft projects with the kids. 

 

 They have lived in the area for four years 

having moved here from the Buckville Commu-

nity.   

  

 Gatekeepers Sunday School class is glad 

to have Jason and Randi as new members and 

Dayden and Olive will be in the Youth and  

Children’s Dept. 

 

 We welcome this lovely family. 

Rose Mary Dauber 

150 Needham Road 

Hot Springs, AR 71901 

Jason and Randi Graves, Olive and Dayden Hines 

741 Ellison Road 

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909 



Barcelona Road Baptist Church 

390 Barcelona Road  

"By the Cross We Care,  

One Person At a Time" 

Non-profit 

Organization 
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Permit No. 413 

PRE-COVID 19 

 

Sunday Services: 

Sunday School –  9:30 AM 

Sanctuary Worship Service – 10:30 AM 

Celebration Worship Service -  10:30 AM 

Youth – 5:15 PM 

Evening Worship  - 6:00 PM 

Wednesday Evening: 

All Stars/Youth -  4:45 PM  

Church Staff: 

Pastor:  Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746 

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626 

Interim Worship Leader: Rose Mary Dauber—501-623-1963 

Youth Minister: David Robinson—915-8039 

Telephone: 501-922-0692 

Fax: 501-922-4462 

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:                          

Monday through Thursday   8:30 am—4:30 pm  

Friday  8:30 am—3:00 pm 
www.brbchsv.org 

S c h e d u l e  o f  S e r v i c e s:  

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to 

keep members informed about programs of 

the church and to report news about its 

members.  

Deadline for articles is the 

fifteenth of each month.  

You may e-mail your articles to 

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records 

can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner. 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

THE SCHEDULE AND HOURS GIVEN BELOW ARE PRE-COVID 19 AND NOT THE    

 

Church e-mail addresses 

___________________ 
Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net 

Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com 

Rose Mary Dauber  brbc3music@att.net 

Ann Webb  brbc3children@att.net 

David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net 

Betty Belin  brbc3finance@att.net 


